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Joyner Appointed to Chair 
Chancellor Eaglin has announced the appointment of Dr. 
Charles Joyner as Burroughs Distinguished Professor of 
Southern History and Culture at Coastal. 

Joyner, professor of history al the University of Alabama, 
was selected following a national search to fill Coastal's first 
academic chair, established by the late Henry B. Burroughs 
Sr. of Conway in memory of his father and mother, Franklin 
Augustus Burroughs and Iola Buck Burroughs. 

A native of Horry county, Joyner is an internationally 
recognized scholar who has published and lectured widely in 
the United States, Great Britain, Canada, Norway, New 
Zealand, Australia, and Yugoslavia. He is the author of two 
books and more than thirty articles. 

Joyner's Down by the Riverside: A South Carolina Slave 
Community was the 1987 winner of the National University 
Press Book Award, given by the Eugene M. Kayden fund to 
the best book in the humanities published by a university 
press. The book also won second place in the prestigious 
University of Chicago international forklore competition. 

Down by the Riverside, now in its seventh printing, is a 
portrayal of slave life on the rice plantations of the 
Waccamaw River in the South Carolina lowcountry. It has 
been called "the finest work ever written on American 
slavery." This fall the book will be required in several 
courses at Harvard University as well as many other 
universities in the United States and Canada. 

In the fall of 1986 Joyner was visiting professor of history at 
the University of California, Berkeley. In the spring of 1987 
he served as Ford Foundation Professor of Southern Studies 
at the University of Mississippi. 

He has been a consultant for several television productions, 
and for the Colonial Williamsburg Foundation, the National 
Geographic Society, the Smithsonian Institution, and the 
Library of Congress. 

Joyner is a graduate of Myrlie Beach High School and 
Presbyterian College. He earned a Ph.D. in history from 
the University of South Carolina and a second Ph.D. in 
Folklore and Folklife from the University of Pennsylvania. 
He also did post-doctoral work at Harvard University. 

New Faculty At Coastal 
Coastal Carolina College welcomes the following new 
faculty members: 

Dr. Jesse Brown, assistant professor of early childhood 
education, who comes to Coastal from Indiana State 
University. Brown holds a B.S. from Northern Illinois 

USC Coastal Carolina College 
Office of Public Relations, P.O. Box 1954, Conway, SC 29526 

University, an M.S. from Indiana State University, and an 
Ed.D. from Indiana University. 

Tommye Ellison, instructor of early childhood education, 
who has been an adjunct faculty member at Coastal and a 
public school teacher in South Carolina and Georgia. 
Ellison earned a B.S. from University of Tennessee at 
Chattanooga, and M.Ed. from University of South Carolina. 
She is a doctoral candidate at USC. 

Sharon Guffey, instructor in nursing, who most recently was 
critical care unit charge nurse at Grand Strand General 
Hospital. Guffey earned a B.S. at St. Joseph's College, an 
an Associate Degree in Technical Nursing at Greenville 
Technical College, and completed additional study at Wake 
Forest University and Winthrop College. 

Virginia Stanley, instructor in elementary education, who 
comes to Coastal with experience as a speech therapist, 
tutor, remedial reading teacher, and four years as a middle 
school assistant principal. She has a B.S. in speech 
pathology from Auburn University, an M.Ed. in reading 
from University of South Carolina, and is a doctoral 
candidate in education from USC. 

Barbara Palmer, teacher-in-residence, from Socastee 
Elementary School. Palmer has more than seven years 
teaching experience on the elementary level. Her degrees 
are a B.S. from the University of South Carolina at 
Spartanburg, and an M.Ed. from Converse College. 

Jeffrey P. Linder, assistant professor of computer science, 
who was an instructor of computer science at Western 
Illinois University. He holds an M.S. in computer science 
from Western Illinois University, a B.S.Ed. from Illinois 
State University, and an associate degree from Illinois 
Valley Community College. 

Dr. William F. Thomas, assistant professor of accounting, 
who was an assistant professor at George Washington 
University. He has a BA. from Wofford College, and a 
Ph.D. from University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill. 

Dr. John Beard, assistant professor of English, whose field 
is contemporary literature. Beard earned his B.S., MA. and 
Ph.D. from Florida State University. 

Dr. Eva Fuchs, assistant professor of English, whose field is 
Victorian literature. She received her A.B., MA., and 
Ph.D. from University of California at Berkeley. 

Linda Hollandsworth, instructor of English and speech, 
who has been an adjunct faculty member at Coastal. Her 
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field is composition and speech. She holds a BA. from 
Greensboro College, an M.A. from Hollins College, and is 
Ph.D. candidate at Indiana University of Pennsylvania. 

Dr. Charles Joyner, Burroughs Professor of Southern 
History and Culture and director of the Waccamaw 
Regional Studies Project. Joyner returns to Coastal from 
the University of Alabama. He earned his Ph.D. in history 
at the University of South Carolina, and Ph.D. in folklore 
and folklife at the University of Pennsylvania. 

Linda Kuykendall, instructor of English and speech, who 
has been an adjunct faculty member at Coastal. Her field is 
communications. Kuykendall earned a BA. from Loyola 
University of the South at New Orleans and an M.S. from 
University of Southwestern Louisiana. 

Peter Lecouras, instructor of English, a former adjunct 
faculty member at Coastal. He has a BA. and M.S. from 
the University of South Carolina. His fields are 
comparative literature and grants development. 

Preston McKever-Floyd, instructor of philosophy and 
religion and former adjunct faculty member. His fields are 
theology and philosophy. He has a BA. from Virginia State 
University and a master of divinity from Duke University. 
He is a Ph.D. candidate at Emory University. 

Jeffrey Nichols, visiting assistant professor of theater from 
University of Maine. His fields are directing and theater 
tech. He has a BA. from Western Reserve University, an 
M.A. from University of Maine at Orono, and an MFA in 
directing from the University of Mass,. at Amherst. 

Laura Pharis, assistant professor of art, whose fields are 
printmaking and drawing. She has a BFA from Virginia 
Commonwealth University and an MFA from University of 
Wisconsin. 

Philip Powell, instructor of music, comes from Indiana 
University. His fields are piano and piano pedagogy. He 
has a bachelor of music in piano from the University of 
Oklahoma, and a master of music in piano from Indiana 
University. 

Dr. Elda Wilmot, associate professor of foreign languages, 
is from Biola University. Her fields are Spanish, French, 
and Spanish American literature. She has a BA., M.A., and 
Ph.D. from the University of Southern California. 

Charles Wright, assistant professor of art and former 
Coastal adjunct faculty whose field is sculpture. He has a 
B.F.A. from Kent Stale University and an MFA in sculpture 
from Washington University at St. Louis. 

Dr. Michael Ferguson, associate professor of biology, 
comes from South Dakota Stale University. He has a B.A. 
from California State University, an M.S. from California 
State Polytechnic University, and a Ph.D. from Kansas State 
University. 

Sandy Molander, instructor of biology, returns as a full­
time instructor. She has a B.A. from Rockford College and 
an M.S. from the University of Wisconsin-Oshkosh. 

Amy Nelson, instructor of marine science, was most recently 
employed by Molecular Genetics, Inc. and the Baruch 
Institute. She has a B.A. from Gustavus Adolphus College 
and an M.S. from University of South Carolina. 

Dr. M. Lesley O'Conner, visiting assistant professor of 

mathematics, comes to Coastal from the University of 
Maryland in Munich. O'Conner holds a B.Sc. from 
University of London, and an M.A. and Ph. D. from 
University of California. 

Joseph Parker, instructor of mathematics, is a former 
adjunct faculty member at Coastal. He has a B.S and an 
M.S. from the University of South Carolina. 

Donnita Thrash, instructor of mathematics, was formerly 
and instructor at Conway High School. She has a B.S. and 
M.S. from Texas Tech University. 

Mohammed S. Zouyousefain, visiting assistant professor of 
mathematics, has taught mathematics at Dallas County 
Community College and has worked in international 
relations for the Department of Commerce, Tehran. He 
has a B.S. from Tehran Business College, Tehran, Iran; an 
M.S. from University of Texas at Dallas; and is a Ph.D. 
candidate in mathematical sciences at the University of 
Texas at Arlington. 

Dr. Tricia Reeves, assistant professor of physics, comes 
from St. Mary's College of Maryland. Reeves has a B.A. 
from Newcomb College of Tulane University, and an M.S. 
and a Ph.D. from the University of North Carolina at 
Chapel Hill. 

Michael Sloothaak, instructor of physics, has taught at 
Western Michigan and Loyola University. He has a B.S. and 
M.S. from Western Michigan University. 

Mollie Starbuck, career placement counselor and job 
locator service, returns to Coastal in a permanent position. 
She has an AB. in art with a minor in journalism from 
Marshall University and an MA. in counseling from West 
Virginia College of Graduate Studies. 

Gwenda Hemingway, reference/information retrieval 
librarian, joins the library staff. She has a bachelor of 
business administration and an M.L.S.-North Carolina 
Central University. 

Michael Hopkins, assistant basketball coach, returns to 
Coastal where he earned his B.S. degree. He was a high 
school coach at Aiken High School. 

Deborah Fore, head volleyball coach and assistant women's 
basketball coach, comes from Susquehanna University. She 
has a B.S. from Longwood College and an MA.Ed. from 
Lynchburg College. 

Mike Murphy, assistant men's basketball coach and athletic 
academic advisor, comes from the University of Alabama. 
He has a B.A. from Cardinal Stritch College and a masters 
from University of Alabama. 

Tom Collins, sports information director, comes from 
North Edgecombe High School in Tarboro, NC. He has a 
B.S. from Campbell University and an MA.Ed. from East 
Carolina University. 

Marine Science And Geology 
To Host Guest Speaker On 
Marine Litter 
Ms. Elizabeth Day, area marine extension agent for the 
South Carolina Sea Grant Consortium will speak on 
"Marine Litter," Tuesday, September 20 at 11:30 a.m. in the 



Science Building, room 106. The program is free and open 
to the public. 

Day is involved in the Horry and Georgetown County 
planning of the "National Beach Clean-Up" program and 
will be seeking volunteers from Coastal to participate in this 
program. Volunteers will also collect raw data to contribute 
to a study of the types of marine litter that exists along the 
South Carolina coast. 

South Carolina's beaches, harbors and tidal inlets are being 
flooded with trash. More than being unsightly, it's 
dangerous. Out at sea, marine animals and birds by the 
hundreds of thousands are dying as a result of eating 
plastics and other debris in our oceans, or from being 
entangled in it. 

"National Beach Clean-Up" day is Saturday, September 24. 
This is the first time this event will be formally held along 
the grand strand and is an opportunity to help clean up the 
marine environment. Volunteers, both as individuals and 
organizations, are invited to sign up for the beach of their 
choice, where they will be given degradable bags. 

For further information, contact Dr. Paul Gayes, 
department of marine science, ext. 2213. 

Disability Continuation Income 
Plan Available To 
State Employees 
Sick leave normally provides for continuation of income for 
short periods of illness; however, many of us could face 
financial difficulties should we suffer a long-term disability 
caused by either accident or sickness. 

Through an arrangement with the Jefferson-Pilot Life 
Insurance, State employees may purchase Income 
Protection Insurance which would provide tax-free income 
during periods of disability. The premiums may be paid 
through Payroll Deduction. 

Our representative, James W. Burgess, will be on campus 
Wednesday, September 7, in the Student Center, room 201. 

If you would like to find out more about this Disability 
Continuation Income Plan, please call the Personnel Office, 
ext. 2035 or 2036. Since there will be no general meeting, it 
will be necessary to schedule an appointment. 

Thomas Cooper's Film Library 
Requests 
Faculty members requesting films from Thomas Cooper's 
Film Library are asked to give at least two weeks notice of 
request. Shuttle service to Coastal has been reduced to one 
day a week this semester, which will be on Monday, starting 
September 12. 

When a film is sent to Kimbel Library on the Monday 
shuttle, it will be due back in Kimbel Library on the 
following Friday so it can be returned on Columbia on the 
8:20 a.m. Monday shuttle. Your cooperation in meeting 
these deadlines is appreciated. 

The film catalog and request forms are available in Kimbel 
Library by contacting Joan Caldwell, ext. 2402. 

Time to Think About '89 
Office of Admission Update 

Student Center and Spadoni 
Park Parking Facilities 
Reserved For September 8 

The Admissions Office and the Carolinas Association of 
Collegiate Registrars and Admissions Officers will host the 
regional South Carolina Guidance Counselors Conference 
on September 8 in Wheelwright Auditorium. The Student 
Center and Spadoni Park parking areas have been reserved 
for our guests from 8 a.m. until 3 p.m. 

Please announce to your classes that these parking facilities 
will be unavailable for faculty, staff and students during the 
designated times on Thursday, September 8. We apologize 
for the inconvenience. 

Icelandic Conversation Course 
Offered 
The office of international programs invites faculty and staff 
to take part in a course in conversational Icelandic 
beginning September 16. Fridthjofur Olason, an 
international student at Coastal, will be teaching the one 
day a week course. 

Cost for the course will be $20 which will include materials. 
Students participating in the course, and their spouses, will 
be eligible to take part in a trip to Iceland in May. Group 
rates will apply, with an optional open trip to Europe as 
well. 

Class schedules will be determined based upon available 
time of participants. For additional information, contact 
Steve Nagle, ext. 2054, or Sara Sanders, ext. 2052. 

Delphin And Romain 
To Perform At Coastal 
The Cultural Arts Series at Coastal will open its 1988-89 
season with a Sunday afternoon soiree with pianists Winfred 
Delphin and Edwin Romain, who were recently adopted as 
true sons of Charleston. The performance will be held 
Sunday, September 18 at 2:30 p.m. in Wheelwright 
Auditorium and is the first selection in the Wheelwright 
Passport. 

The duo are delightful interpreters of classic piano 
repertoire and are known for their exuberant 
interpretations of bravura compositions, with the team's 
treatment of Mozart being described as bright and effective. 

Delphin and Romain began their musical partnership while 
attending college in 1968, and made their professional debut 
in 1977 as soloists with the Symphony of the New World in 
New York's Carnegie Hall. Since then, they have 
performed throughout the world, playing with the finest of 
orchestras including the Cleveland Orchestra, Atlanta 
Symphony, and the New Orleans Philharmonic. 

Presently, they are the only black duo pianists who tour and 
perform professionally, displaying an energy and enthusiasm 



in their performances tempered by smooth coordination 
and impeccable ensemble. 

Tickets for the performance are $7 for persons without a 
Wheelwright Passport. Passport applications are currently 
available. For more information or to make reservations, 
contact the Wheelwright Box Office, ext. 2502. 

Reference System For 
International Travel 
Available 
The office of international programs has compiled a 
computerized reference system for international points of 
travel all over the world. If you would like to review this 
information, please call Geoff Parsons, ext. 2054. 

Physical Education Center 
Offers Non-Credit Courses 
The Physical Education Center will off er a variety of non­
credit classes for fall 1988. The first session will be held 
September 12 through October 7. Saturday classes will be 
September 10 through October 29. 

Classes will be available in beginning and advanced 
swimming, tennis, weight training, Karate, aerobics, scuba, 
diving, ABLE, lifesaving, water exercise, water safety 
instruction, junior swim team, and a personalized fitness 
program. 

Cost for the courses range from $10 to $30 per course. 
Members, full-time faculty, full-time staff, and students may 
enroll for half-price. 

For more information or to register, contact the Physical 
Education Center, ext. 2802. 

Orientation Tours of 
Kimbel Library Offered 
Kimbel Library will be conducting 30-minute orientation 
tours for students, faculty and staff which will point out 
locations for materials and will explain library services. 
Tour groups will meet at the library's Information Desk at 
the following scheduled times. Advance registration is not 
necessary. 

Scheduled tours will be held: 

Tuesday, September 6, 10:00 a.m. 
Wednesday, September 7, 1:30 p.m. 
Thursday, September 8, 11:30 a.m. 
Monday, September 12, 2:30 p.m. 
Thursday, September 15, 9:30 a.m. 

Note: These tours are not intended to take the place of 
group library instruction for entire classes. Please continue 
to schedule such tours or class visits by contacting Mary 
Bull, ext. 2404. 

"Wheelwright Passport" 
Available 
It is now possible to purchase one season ticket, called the 

Wheelwright Passport, which will be good for all cultural 
events during the 1988-89 season. This includes Coastal 
Carolina Theatre, Wheelwright Council events, the Cultural 
Arts Series, Coastal Film Society Film Series, and Kimbel 
Lectures. 

The Passport includes 20 events at a cost of $88 per person. 
Individual tickets will cost $130. In addition to a 1/3 savings 
over individual events tickets, your Wheelwright Passport 
entitles you to reserved seats for the Kimbel Distinguished 
Lecture Series and a bonus of season tickets for the Coastal 
Film Series. You have the option to select choice seats now 
while they are still available. 

Contact Wheelwright Box Office for a brochure that 
includes a chronological listing of events as well as a 
breakdown of individual series groupings. 

Theater of the Republic 
Auditions Held 
Auditions for Joseph and the Amazing Technicolor 
Dreamcoat presented by the Theater of the Republic will be 
held on Sunday, September 11 at 3:30 p.m. and Tuesday, 
September 13, at 7:30 p.m. in the McCown Auditorium in 
Conway. The cast will consist of 20 male and 10 female 
singing parts. 

The performance, directed by Joyce Parker, associate 
professor of English, will be presented November 11 
through 13. Faculty, staff, and students are welcome to 
audition. 

For additional information, contact Joyce B. Parker at 349-
2422, 448-1481 or 546-0234, ext. 2422. 

Coastal Carolina People 
o Dr. Douglas Nelson, professor of marine science, recently 
presented one of his research projects at Ohio State 
University in Columbus, Ohio for the mid-year meeting of 
the Society of Economic Paleontologists and Mineralogists. 
This is the largest and most active organization of 
sedimentary geologists. The presentation titled "Shape 
sorting of sand grains between the beach and adjacent 
dunes," reported on research conducted at Huntington 
Beach State Park. 

o Dr. Sara Sanders, assistant professor of English, was 
awankd an Academic Specialist Grant from the U. S. 
Information Agency to consult with the Binational Center in 
Montevideo, Uruguay, in the areas of ESL curriculum, 
methods, and program administration July 9 through 
August 11, 1988. While in Montevideo, Sanders gave the 
plenary address at the first national meeting of Uruguay­
TESOL (Teachers of English to Speakers of Other 
Languages) on the topic "Reading and Writing as Process." 

Campus Calendar 
September 5: 

Labor Day Holiday 

September 6: 

Cabinet Meeting. 2 p.m., EMS Conf. 

Reception for Minority Students, 5 p.m., SC overflow. 



Kimbel Library Orientation Tour, JO a.m .• KL. 

September 7: 

Disability Continuation Income Plan Meetings. SC-201. 

Kimbel Library Orientation Tour, 1:30 p.m .• KL. 

Men's Soccer. Coastal vs. Francis Marion, 5 p.m .• away. 

September 8: 

S.C. Guidance Counselors Conference. 8 a.m. to 3 p.m., WA. 

Kimbel Library Orientation Tour, 11:30 a.m., KL. 

September 10: 

Men's Soccer, Coastal vs. Georgia Southem, 7 p.m., home. 

USC Football Systems Day. USC vs. Westem Carolina, 
Columbia campus. 

September 11: 

Sunday Chapel. 10:30 a.m., SC-205. 

Women's Vollgyba/1, Coastal vs. Funnan. 3 p.m., home. 

September 12: 

Kimbel Library Orientation Tour. 2:30 p.m., KL. 
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